
 

  
CHS received “Best of Chandler” awards in the East Valley Tribune’s Best of Chandler 2015. 
Chandler High was voted Best High School and the Chandler High School Wolves mascot Scruffy 
was voted Best Mascot.  
 

The CHS Wolves did it again!  The Varsity Wolves defeated the Hamilton Huskies 27-20 last Friday.   
Chandler High enters the State Play-Offs ranked #1 in Division 1 and will take on Anthem Boulder 
Creek this Friday at 7:00pm at home.  Go Wolves! 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Although the JV game was cancelled due to weather, the Freshman A and B Teams beat Hamilton 
last week.  Congratulations, Freshman Wolves, for going undefeated all season!   

                        

 

CHS Volleyball celebrated Moira Murphy and Lauren Wilfley at Senior Night on Wednesday, October 
28th.  Thanks for your contribution to the team and good luck in the future!  

                  

 

Congratulations to Sianna Garcia, CHS Junior, for being named October’s FCCLA AZ Member of the 
Month. Sianna has been in the Early Childhood Program for the last two years and is currently 
working on her CDA certification.  Sianna is Vice President of the CHS FCCLA chapter.   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Thanks to the CHS Dance Department and Director Mrs. Kathy Buren for donating $500.00 (23 nice 
sized turkeys) to the Chandler Care Center.  The Dance Department has been doing this for 20 years- 
that’s $10,000 in donations to the Care Center.  Great job, Wolves! 

                                                                

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Friday, Mrs. Howell’s students "channeled" Rosie the Riveter and Uncle Sam. The American 
History classes have just finished learning about the start of "American Exceptionalism" and thought  

it would be fun to dress as them.  

                    



Chandler High School celebrated its 7th Annual World Language Expo featuring musical 
performances in Spanish, French, German, Mandarin, Danish, Navajo, and Hindi!  Students and their 
families were also able to try Poutine (Quebec style French fries) courtesy of the CHS French Club, 
and due to the handsome donations of Boba Tea House and Paleta's Betty, students and families 
were also able to try Asian style milk teas and Mexican style popsicles.  Those in attendance also 
participated in cultural games such as this year's Nutella Challenge whereby students were asked to 
answer the question:  Does Nutella really taste good on anything?  Mystery items included jalapeños, 
cornichons (small French pickles) and sliced avocados.  It is rumored that CHS Principal Rother's 
dice rolled a jalapeño/nutella combo.   

         

                

              



The CHS Counseling Department hosted a Family Resource Fair on Tuesday, October 27th.  
Counselors shared academic tips with parents and provided info on tutoring and CUSD’s Parent 
Portal.   Chandler Care Center reps also provided information on services provided through them.   

 

Chandler Education Foundation’s IMPACT Chandler Scholars Program is a recognition reward 
program for Chandler Unified School District high school students. 

IMPACT Chandler Scholars who complete the program by demonstrating academic excellence, 
exemplary attendance, and a commitment to service in the community over four years of high school 
often qualify for scholarship and financial aid opportunities their senior year. 

Open Enrollment for 9th graders ends November 9th.  If you have questions, please see Mrs. Shaw in 
the Counseling Office. 

Olive Garden will donate 10% of all sales to Chandler High School Athletics this Tuesday, November 
3rd.  The fundraiser will run from 4:00pm to closing.  Olive Garden is located at 2930 E. Germann Rd 
in Chandler.

Are you a CHS student, or do you know a CHS student, who needs to take the written permit test in 
order to get a driver’s license? AAA Arizona is partnering with the Si Se Puede Foundation to offer a 
FREE workshop that will prepare students for the written driver’s permit test.  Workshop dates are 
Thursday, November 5th OR Wednesday, November 18th from 6:00-7:30pm at Chandler High 
School.  To reserve a spot, students should sign up as soon as possible in the Counseling office.   



   

DECA is hosting a food packing event on November 12th from 3:30-5:30pm at Feed My Starving 
Children.  The group is looking for 80 students and 20 parents to attend.  If you are interested in 
joining us, please see any DECA member or contact Ms. Frahm after school in room 401. 
 

Please join us for our second Parent Education Meeting. This is a night for parents to receive 
information on current topics that affect families in their everyday lives. Teenagers struggle with so 
many different issues. Sometimes they self-medicate as a coping mechanism. This can be seen in 
behavior changes, attitude adjustments, and in personal relationships.  Do you ever wonder if your 
teen is struggling and would you recognize the signs of self-medicating behavior? 
                                                                                                                                                                               
Stephanie Siete, Director of Community Education for Community Bridges, Incorporated (CBI), will 
be giving a presentation on current drug trends, the signs and symptoms of teen drug use, and 
preventative measures that can be taken to support teenagers as they navigate this difficult space. 
She will also provide resources for families to utilize.  Stephanie will be presenting in the Chandler 
High School Career Center (Administration Building) on Thursday, December 3rd, from 6:30 to 
8:00pm. 
 
For further questions, please contact Chandler High’s social worker, Erin Zius, at 
zius.erin@cusd80.com. We hope to see you there! 

The Girls Soccer Team is hosting a golf tournament fundraiser on December 6th at Ocotillo Country 
Club.  View the golf registration form for more info and to sign up for our tournament.  Registration 
will close in mid-November.   

 

COLLEGE PRESENTATIONS: Sign up in the Career Center 
 

 University of Northern Colorado- Tuesday, 11/3 @ 10:30am 
 
New presentations are added daily.  Visit the Career Center website to access the Career 
Center Calendar and other valuable info.  
 
 
 

mailto:zius.erin@cusd80.com
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/Soccer%20Golf%20Tourney.pdf
http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1124

